

Jill K. Underly, PhD, State Superintendent

June 6, 2024

**SENT VIA EMAIL** 

Dr. Keith P. Posley, Superintendent Milwaukee Public Schools 5225 W. Vliet Street Milwaukee, WI 53208 posleykp@milwaukee.k12.wi.us

Dear Dr. Posley:

On May 24, 2024, the Department of Public Instruction notified you and the Milwaukee Board of School Directors that the Milwaukee Public Schools' June 2024 Special Education Aid payments may be withheld due to missing financial data. This letter is to notify you that the Department of Public Instruction is withholding the district's June 2024 Special Education Aid Payment in the amount of \$16,623,612.

The DPI will continue to work with MPS to develop a plan for submitting the district's financial data so these payments may be released soon. Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

John W. Johnson, PhD

**Deputy State Superintendent** 

JWJ:lj

C: Milwaukee Board of School Directors, <u>governance@milwaukee.k12.wi.us</u>

Matthew Chason, Senior Director, Office of Educational

Accountability, <u>chasonmj@milwaukee.k12.wi.us</u>

Eduardo Galvan, Interim Superintendent-designate, <u>galvanem@milwaukee.k12.wi.us</u>